
Parish Leadership 

Francis P. O'Brien, Pastor 

 frobrien@stmattpar.org 

Doug Peltak, Deacon 

 dcnpeltak@stmattpar.org 

Paul G. Coletti, Deacon 

 dcncoletti@stmattpar.org 

Theresa Salafia, Faith Formation Director 

 tsalafia@stmattpar.org 

Judy McManus, Director of Music Ministries 

 jmsweetums@aol.com 

Diane Balinski, Office Manager 

 dbalinski@stmattpar.org 

April Lowe, Communications Administrator/Receptionist 

 alowe@stmattpar.org 

Darleen Doona, Bookkeeper 

     ddoona@stmattpar.org  

James Cannava, Maintenance 

Joe Grimaldo, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

Paul G. Coletti, Co-Chair, Finance Council 

St. Vincent dePaul  Society  -  978-493-3037 
 

Celebrations of the Eucharist 

 The Lord’s Day 

      Saturday Vigil:     4:00 p.m.  

  Sunday:     10:00 a.m.  
 

 Liturgy of the Word for Children 

       Liturgy of the Word for Children is Celebrated at the   

  10:00 a.m. Mass on the 1st Sunday of the month     

  (October through April) 
 

 Weekday 

       Monday, Tuesday, and Friday:   9: 00 a.m.  
 

 Holy Day 

       9:00 a.m. and 7:00 p.m.  

Saint Matthias Parish 
409 Hemenway St.  

Marlborough, MA 01752 
Phone: 508-460-9255  
Fax: 508-480-8801 

 Mission Statement 

To live out the message of Jesus Christ and become, in fact and 

appearance, a true Christian community. 

 

Faith Formation 

Faith formation is a lifelong process: an ongoing interaction with 

God’s creative goodness. We allow the Gospel to transform us 

and then bring transformation to the world. The Faith Formation 

Program at St. Matthias Parish provides opportunities to grow as 

individuals and as a community. We offer classroom sessions for 

children, a comprehensive Confirmation program,   

intergenerational learning in a variety of formats, and an adult 

enrichment program. For more information, contact Theresa 

Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 

 

Community Prayer Line 

Our prayer line, coordinated by Marie Mangan (978-562-2891), 

offers prayers for you, your loved ones and friends.  Requests 

may also be placed in the "Prayer Request" box at the rear of the 

Church.  All requests will be kept confidential. 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

Those who are not baptized or have been baptized into another 

Christian community and are interested in learning more about 

initiation into the Catholic faith are invited to speak with Theresa 

Salafia (tsalafia@stmattpar.org). 

 

Infant Baptism 

Our parish celebrates the sacrament of Baptism for infants and 

children under the age of 7 at regularly scheduled Sunday Masses.  

Please call Deacon Doug at any time during pregnancy or at least 

two months in advance for information on baptismal catechesis 

and the choosing of godparents. 

 

Adult Confirmation 

Adults desiring to complete their Christian Initiation with the 

sacrament of Confirmation are encouraged to contact Fr. Fran 

 

Reconciliation 

This sacrament of God’s infinite forgiveness, also known as 

Penance and Confession, is celebrated on Saturdays at 3:15PM or 

by appointment with Fr. Fran. Communal celebrations of the 

sacrament occur during Advent and Lent. 

 

Anointing of the Sick 

The Church encourages all who are ill, about to undergo surgery, 

or confined to their homes due to illness to be prayed over and 

anointed with sacred oil.  This can take place at a parish Mass, in 

the home or in the hospital. Please speak with Fr. Fran for more 

details. 

 

Marriage 

Congratulations to engaged couples!  Please contact Fr. Fran eight 

months to a year before your wedding to plan a program of 

marriage preparation. 

 

Welcome New Parishioners! 

We invite you to share in our life as a Eucharistic Community. 

Please complete a registration card found at the church entrances 

or register at the parish office.  We look forward to welcoming 

you to our parish community. 



THIS WEEK AT ST. MATTHIAS 
 

 Saturday, June 30 
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
      Church, 4:00 p.m. 
 

 Sunday, July 1 
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
         Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social    

         Parish Hall, following Mass  

 St. Vincent DePaul Society Meeting 

         Downstairs Conference Room, following Mass  
 

 Saturday, July 7 
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
      Church, 4:00 p.m. 

 Marlborough Community Cupboard Collection  
      Bins located at the church entrances  
 

 Sunday, July 8 
 

 Celebration of the Eucharist   
         Church, 10:00 a.m. 

 Coffee Social    

         Parish Hall, following Mass  

 Marlborough Community Cupboard Collection  
      Bins located at the church entrances  

St. Matthias Parish  

 

 

Office Hours  for the Week of July 1 
 

Monday and Tuesday 

9:00 a.m. — 3:00 p.m.  

 

July 4th Holiday Schedule  
 

 

Parish Office will be closed  

Wednesday July 4 and Thursday July 5 
 

 

 

INTENTIONS OF THE EUCHARIST 
 

Saturday, June 30— 4:00 p.m. 

Lillian and James Myers — Memorial  
 

Sunday, July 1 — 10:00 a.m.  

People of St. Matthias  
 

Friday, July 6— 9:00 a.m. 

Susan  DiAngelo — Memorial  
 

Saturday, July 7— 4:00 p.m. 

William Bruce-Tagoe — 9th Anniversary Memorial  
 

Sunday, July 8 — 10:00 a.m.  

People of St. Matthias Parish  

Weekday Mass for the Week of  July 1  

 

Weekday Mass will be held  
 

Monday, Tuesday and Friday  
 

9:00 a.m.  in the  

downstairs conference room  

NEXT WEEK’S SCRIPTURE READINGS 

 

Readings for 14th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

July 7 and July 8 

 

Ezekiel 2:2-5; 2 Corinthians 12:7-10  

Mark 6:1-6 

CELEBRATION OF THE EUCHARIST   

MUSIC SELECTIONS 
 

 

Gathering:          

   
 

Preparation of Gifts:     
 

 

Communion:      
 

      

Recessional:            

I Heard The Voice Of Jesus Say  

Hymnal # 622 

 

Only You, O God 

Hymnal # 618 

  

Healer Of Our Every Ill 

Hymnal # 854 

 

For the Healing of the Nations 

Hymnal # 712 



FROM FR. FRAN  

     Recently I came across a great picture of my parents 

on their wedding day. The black and white photo, 

taken in June of 1947, showed them in all of their 

wedding finery on the happy occasion. Although his 

smile is wide, you can tell that my dad is a tad nervous 

about the whole marriage thing, but my mom almost 

bursts through the camera with excitement and 

happiness. 

 I decided to make this photo the screen saver on my 

phone, at least for a couple of days.  Every time I 

opened the phone, the first thing that I saw was this 

wonderful image of my parents smiling at me through 

the decades.  At first it simply made me smile too.  

But then, something deeper happened. Each time I 

picked up my phone, I realized that whatever I was 

doing during the day was somehow connected with 

that smiling couple, just starting their lives together.  It 

gave me a sense of gratitude, wonder, and 

responsibility. 

 I relate this story because, over the next few days, 

we will be reflecting upon the “snapshot” of our 

country’s beginnings, and how we are connected to all 

those who have gone before us, even as we continue 

the story of the United States of America. 

There will be parades and speeches, concerts and 

fireworks. There will be talk of what constitutes true 

patriotism. There will be heated discussions on the 

current state of the Union rivaling those “bombs 

bursting in air”.  And, amid all of this, we will make 

our yearly connection with those deeply flawed, yet 

truly brave founders, who, saying no to tyranny, 

fought for, and brought into being, this great 

experiment of modern democracy. 

It might be an understatement to say that there will 

be some shame mixed in with our celebrations this 

year.  Our nation is in great turmoil.  Each day we 

witness  the separation of immigrant families at our 

borders,  the racism that is emboldened by the current 

climate, and the lack of civility which seems to 

permeate public discourse. Social media platforms 

such as Facebook and Twitter, which are meant to 

bring people together, become vehicles for spewing 

anger and hate. 

Perhaps, as Catholic Christians, we need, more 

than ever, to develop a renewed sense of gratitude, 

wonder, and responsibility, as we attempt to balance 

our citizenship in the USA with our citizenship in the 

reign of God. 

 

First and foremost our gratitude is to God, the 

creator of the land we walk on, the planet we inhabit, 

and the universe in which we are but a small part.  It 

all belongs to God who has given a small corner of it 

to us.  God wants us to continue the act of creation by 

creating understanding, compassion, and forgiveness.  

As citizens of the United States, our challenge is to 

help God create these things anew in a sometimes 

hostile environment. 

To recover a sense of wonder might go a long way 

in lifting the weight of some of the daily burdens we 

bear, and the feelings of helplessness that may come 

over us as we watch the parade of current events go 

by.  Can we wonder in amazement that God has 

chosen to walk among us, to teach us about love, and 

then to give the ultimate sacrifice of love upon the 

cross?  Christ shows us that his story is our story, that 

our crosses, both personal and national, will give way 

to the resurrection, so hang in there! 

And finally, with all these great gifts from God, 

there comes a great responsibility to care for the earth, 

fight for justice, love those who curse you, reach out 

to the poor, welcome the refugee, and work for the 

common good.  That’s what Christ  did, and that’s our 

mission as his followers. I don’t think it’s that far 

away from what the founders had in mind when they 

embarked on this journey called the United States of 

America. 

Weekly Offertory Goal:                           $ 4,000.00 
 

Offertory collection of June 23 and June 24    $ 3,256.00* 

   Of that amount WeShare donations      $    775.00 

Parochial School             $    617.00  
 

Parishioners celebrating Mass       276  
 

*This represents a deficit of $744.00 toward the weekly 

offertory goal.  
 

 

Special Collections for July  
 

July 7 and July 8  — Parish Maintenance  

PARISH FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP 

July 1, 2018                                                      Thirteen Sunday In Ordinary Time  

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjSyPvDuPHbAhWxzlkKHaCVBmwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.enchantingquotes.com%2Ffaithhopelove.html&psig=AOvVaw18W7fx8J4VVgModllvDPap&ust=1530106337195827


July 1, 2018                                                      Thirteen Sunday In Ordinary Time  

FAITH FORMATION  
 

     Faith Formation registration 

letters have been mailed to all 

families who attended classes during 

2017-2018 school year.  It is a great 

help for planning purposes to 

receive confirmation of attendance for 2018-2019 as soon 

as possible. 

     The new Faith Formation year begins Sunday, 

September 16, 2018 for all students, Grades 1-10, and 

their families attending 10:00 am mass followed by our 

family picnic on the parish grounds. During Mass 

catechists who have volunteered to help parents in their 

journey of faith will receive a blessing. 

     If you know of new families to the area, please share 

this registration information with them. If you or anyone 

you know have questions about the parish Faith Formation 

program, please contact the office at 508-460-9255 or 

email tsalafia@stmattpar.org. 

Pray for the  

Healing of  the  s ick  
 

 

Please Pray Foré      
 

Richard Abraham, Conor Canavan, Joseph Cox, Adelbert Cyr, 

Rita Dennison, David Giugno, Donna Hokanson, Russ 

Hokanson, Dave Mackenzie, Kay McNeill, Michael Messom, 

Betty Montgomery, Theresa Morrill, Deborah Natoli, Jennifer 

Natoli, Theresa Perry, Jean Peltak, Andy Rivers, Kathleen 

Shine, Pedro Torres, and Jenny Weibel  

 

**Please let the office know if you would like our parish to 

pray for the health and support of your loved ones.  

     

Save  the Date  
 

Saturday, September 29ñ9:00AM 
 

St. Vincent de Paul - Friends of the Poor Walk 
 

     The St. Vincent de Paul conferences of St. Matthias and 

Immaculate Conception invite you to join us for the annual 

Friends of the Poor fundraising walk on September 29. 

Walkers meet at Immaculate Conception then walk the Rail 

Trail. We greatly appreciate your support as we help 

Marlborough residents in need.  

 Last year’s walk was quite a success and the walkers 

enjoyed the exercise and the friendship shared.  

     To register or sponsor a walker, log onto the registration 

website:  www.MarlboroughFOPWalk.org.   Don’t forget to 

indicate St. Matthias as the Beneficiary of your registration.  

Register now and receive a free t-shirt. 

  

OUR FATHERõS TABLE 

TUESDAY , JULY 10  

NEW HOPE CHURCH ñ (204 MAIN ST.)  
  

    St. Matthias Parish community members will be hosting 

Our Fatherôs Table on Tuesday, July 10,  beginning at 

4:00 p.m. If you are interested in being a server, cook or if 

you are able to bake desserts for the folks who attend, 

please contact Sue Dolesh for further details via email:  

daledolesh@gmail.com.   

ST. VINCENT DEPAUL UPDATE 
 

 Since the formation of St. Vincent DePaul here at St. 

Matthias Parish started, a little over a year ago, members 

have visited 47 families who needed assistance. Our mission 

is to show them the face of God and give them hope. Our 

goal is to help them through a temporary setback and get 

them back to sustainability. In the next few months through 

bulletin articles, we will share some insights into how we 

offer assistance. 

    A recent visit was to a woman with 3 children who was 

managing fairly well, up until tax time. She found out that 

too little had been taken out of her pay check and she owed 

the IRS. After paying the tax bill she was unable to keep up 

with utility bills. Many of the people we visit aren't able to 

save money for “rainy day funds” to handle these situations. 

We were able to pay the utility bill to get her back on track. 

In addition to the money, we strongly encouraged her  to 

utilize the Marlborough food pantry regularly. This could 

allow her to save over $200/month in food bills, which 

might allow her to put away some savings each month. This 

is why home visits are so crucial in formulating a plan  of 

action. We need to see the whole picture to make sure our 

"friends" are taking advantage of the various programs 

available to them and then begin to help them through our 

efforts.    

    On Sunday July 22 our conference will be hosting the 

"coffee and conversation " social after mass. If your want 

more information or want to learn more about what we do, 

please come and talk to one of our members. And keep in 

mind that we need your prayers to help us be successful 

with our mission! 

ST. VINCENT DEPAUL MEETING  

SUNDAY, JULY 1 ñ 11:15 A.M.  
  

    A St. Vincent DePaul Society meeting will be 

held in the downstairs conference room on 

Sunday, July 1 at 11:15 a.m.  Grab a coffee 

and a snack and join us.  

http://www.MarlboroughFOPWalk.org


Grand Annual Collection  
 

 Our 2018 Grand Annual Collection has come to a 

close.  Below are the final numbers.  Many thanks for your 

participation in this important fundraiser 
 

GRAND ANNUAL UPDATE  
Goal      $80,000.00 

Total Pledged:   $65,575.00 

Total Collected:   $63,360.00 

 Families Pledged:       123 

SCHOOL SUPPLIES DRIVE  
 

 School has barely let out for the 

summer but our friends at United Way of 

Tri-County are already busy planning for 

the start of the next school season. For 

over 24 years the United Way of Tri-

County has been collecting and distributing school supplies 

to children and youth in the greater Marlborough area. This 

year they have seen an even greater need than in years past. 

We are helping them with our annual “Tools for Schools” 

collection on July 21/22 and July 28/29. 

     If each family in the parish were to donate just a few 

items it would go a long way towards fulfilling the needs of 

local children. Why not join with others to fill a backpack 

with the grade appropriate items found on the supply list? 

     Some of the requested items include backpacks, pens, 

pencils, colored pencils, crayons, glue sticks and notebooks. 

Store gift cards are always welcome to fill in gaps of 

supplies where needed. A complete list of requested 

supplies may be found at the church entrances. This is a 

wonderful opportunity to truly make a difference in the life 

of a child. Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

MARLBOROUGH COMMUNITY  

CUPBOARD COLLECTION 
 

JULY 7 AND JULY 8 
 

Collection  bins are located at the church 

entrances this weekend for donations to the Marlborough 

Community Cupboard. Your donations for non-perishable 

foods and health care items are truly appreciated by those 

who seek assistance from the cupboard.    

THANK YOU  

ART AND ENVIRONMENT  
 

A belated but very sincere thanks to Catherine and Tom 

English and Mary Ann Berube for their donation of time, 

talent and treasure towards the beautiful flowers decorating 

the outside of the church. 


